North Bondi Precinct Minutes.
Minutes of the 30th June 2004
held at

Bondi Bowl Club Warners Ave

from 7.05pm

1. Present : Peter Quartly [Chairman], Cl Sally Betts, Cl Tony Kay, Nicole Stevens [Waverley Council], Inspector Wonders and fifteen residents, as per the attached attendance sheet.

2. Apologies 
Con Jane Heffdon.

3. Absent
Cl George Newhouse.

4. Minutes
The October minutes were not available [the Chairman advised he has been unable to contact Oliver 
Colemen].
The April minutes were adopted as a true record.

5. Business Arising

a] Seven Ways
The matter was still on Councils back burner, however, with the 5 Ways nearing completion, one 
employee will now look at.
The matter once reviewed then will be looked at by Cls John Wakefield & Tony Kay.

b] Mitchell Street footpath repairs
No Developments.

c] Mitchell Street bus shelters
The graffiti at the O’Donnell St stop is growing & has not been removed.
d] Dover Heights Secondary College Development
Sally advised she had received a call from the Headmaster, who wishes to call a meeting of the old committee, with the architect. It was requested that we provided with a copy of the minutes. They are proposing to start building immediately. [The Chairman commented that they were to put notices up at both campuses two weeks prior to starting]
e] Beach Volleyball
No Developments.
f] Waverley Transport Policy & reduced public transport service
. No developments.
Members were critical, especially on a day when there was a bus strike.
The Chairman advised he had never got a response to his correspondence with respect to Council vehicles.
g] No Parking" sign for the Warner’s /Blair St. Nth. Intersection 
No developments
h] Barracluff Park residents & request for new notice to replace the previous prohibit playing games with hard balls notice
A sign is now in place.
Resolved we ask that a further sign be asked for with respect to the park being an alcohol free zone.
i] Five Ways (Curlewis, Blair & Old South Head Road)
Tony advised it had been started and is nearing completion.
Once it is it will be reviewed & if required remedial action taken [hopefully this will not be required].
j] St.Anne's Church
The Chairman advised that he had not had a response to our question.
Sue xxx asked if she could speak to the meeting.
The Chairman advised he was prepared to allow her to speak, however, she could not move or vote on any issue.
A Motion of Dissent was moved, put & lost.
Sue spoke on the history and Councils inspection this Saturday. [Anyone can attend the inspection & voice an opinion]. 
k] DCP14
Refer to 6.3.1
l] Character study of North Bondi
No Development.
m] Blair Street Communications dish on building
No Development.
n] Election of Office Traffic Representative
The Chairman advised that Gerry Wilkinson had agreed to do the job & has been active.
Resolved Gerry be confirmed in the position.
o] Murriverie Road & speeding
Inspector Wonders advised he did not know if the Highway Patrol had been in attendance. He will chase up.
6 Reports
6.1 Chairman
6.1.1 Bondi Environment Group [Sewage Works]
Bondi RIAMP [Reliability Improvement & Modernisation Program] is continuing and the tunnel has now been completed.
Sludge removal has changed operators and this should result in a better service.
Some complaints about odours. This was due to the scrubber malfunctioning. 

6.1.2 Combined Precinct Meeting 
The Chairman chaired the meeting.
Decided to not elect a Chairman & Secretary for the year. Some felt it was too hard to do.
Precinct Review Committee will continue & I am one of four members on it.
Waverley Transport & Traffic Forum will operate for the next four years.
Draft Precinct recommendations were tabled and referred back to each Precinct.
Recommended they be accepted except the one where you can not hold more than one Executive position. Same was endorsed.
Joint Precinct Traffic Committee was dissolved.
The list of heritage properties is to be reviewed. The question was asked who was responsible from Council. Nicole to advise.
The coastal walk was highlighted. Recommend everyone does
6.1.3 355 Committees & Precincts
The Combined Precinct Committee agreed with the Chairman’s view & the matter is again being put to Council.

6.1.4 Warners Ave & recycled material
Received a complaint from a resident. 
Asked Council if it was Council policy to dump in the dumpster & not recycle.
No answer todate.
6.1.5 Local Government Weekly issue 23/04
Has asked Council if they have participated in any of the following
Item 1 - Reminder : heart foundation Kellogg Government Awards 2004
2 - LGMA Managements Excellence Awards &
3 - National Awards for Local Government.
Has not had a response todate.

6.1.6 Notice
Agreed to the new format with Council.
Such action was endorsed.
The brochure was complimented & it was suggested that on the back of it a message be placed each time.
The first to be details of what to do re dumped cars. Gerry to provide another four.
6.2 Secretary

6.2.1 Report
Nil
6.3 Traffic Co-ordinator 

6.3.1 DCP14

Gerry read out the letter he sent to Council.
Basically they want people to use public transport, but are doing nothing to improve it.
They are changing building ratios with respect car spaces by upto 66%, there is a new minimum & new maximum number [less than the current figure] 
They are going to discourage garages or car ports on existing properties, which abut the street scape. 
Such letter was endorsed
6.4 DA Co-ordinator

6.4.1 DA’s June 2004 Dated April 19 to June 29
June 29 - 
8 Elliot Modification to Dev consent Alterations and additions and front fence.
41 Nancy St Alterations and additions and add storey and balcony
3 Wairoa Alterations and additions and add storey and decks
35 Owen St Alterations and additions to existing dwelling
1 Patterson St Alterations and additions and swim pool
64 Brighton Blvde Alterations and additions and add storey
56 Oakley Alterations and additions and boundary fence
28 Owen St Alterations and additions and spa pool and landscaping
129 O’Donnell St Alterations and additions and swim pool
3 Elliot St Demolish existing dwelling and erect new 2 storey with swim pool
*168 Blair Demolish existing and erect 2 storey flat of 3 units
126 Ramsgate Alterations and additions and external wall changes
16 Brassie St Modification; to relocate and reduce size of swim pool
43 Nancy St Alterations and additions and balcony and window changes
16 Niblick Alterations and additions and balcony and window changes
142 Blair Alterations and additions and add storey deck and terrace

28 Gilgandra Alterations and additions and add storey and swim pool

3 June
40 Plowman Alterations and additions and new front fence

2 bay St Alterations and additions and new fence

69 O’Donnell St Alterations and additions and add storey

67 O’Donnell Alterations and additions and add storey and carport

19 Shaw St Alterations and additions and bedrooms and window changes

3 Narelle St Alterations and additions and car space in front

12 Wairoa Alterations and additions to existing dual occupancy including 2 storey extension to rear May 11
11 Owen St new swim pool and garden shed

10 Glasgow Alterations and additions and add storey

30 Griffith Alterations and additions and add storey and car space

3 Wairoa Alterations and additions and add storey and decks

5 Plowman Modification ; Alterations and additions and window changes

147 Glenayr Remove existing shop front and replace with new frame

5 Plowman Alterations and additions and swim pool and outdoor area dated 28 April

108 Hastings Demolish existing garage, Alterations and additions and new carport

148 Ramsgate Modification; Alterations and additions and window changes

1 Justus St Alterations and additions and new garage

2 Macleay Alterations and additions and add storey and balcony Dated 19 April


We have previously written & objected to, as this building is part of a unique group of Californian bungalows. 


Advised of her willingness to discuss any issue, with respect to the above.


6.4.2 

6.5 Police
6.5.1 In the Eastern Suburbs, there has been a spate of vehicle airbags being stolen, predominantly from Toyotas. Eastern Suburbs police ask that all incidents of stolen airbags be reported to the police and to report any suspicious persons and vehicles.

· During the day and overnight on Saturday the 12th June 2004 thieves have smashed a rear side window on a vehicle parked in Dover Heights. Thieves have gained entry to the vehicle, opened the boot and stolen an amount of valuable property. Police recommend to residents that valuable items should not be left unattended in vehicles. 

· On the evening on Thursday the 24th June 2004 police observed a vehicle driving in Bondi Beach without its lights on. In Blair St the vehicle was observed to cross onto the wrong side of the street and travel against the flow of traffic. Police stopped the vehicle and breath tested the 28-year-old driver. He was arrested and charged with mid range PCA. 

· In the morning on Monday the 28th June 2004 a Bondi Beach resident left their bicycle chained to a telegraph police on Old South Head Rd North Bondi. Later that day the owner returned and the bicycle and chain were both missing and the lock was left on the ground. Police ask bike owners to record all details of their bike – brand, model/serial no and to purchase a good quality lock and chain. 

· Eastern Suburbs Police will present a $28, 000 cheque to the Wairoa School at 11am on Friday the 2nd July 2004. These funds were raised from a Charity Golf Day organised by Eastern Suburbs Police on Friday the 11th June 2004.

6.5.2 Graffiti
Advised two teenagers were caught with a spray can only today & are in custody.
They do not go before the Courts unless a third offence. Their parents will be called to take them home.
There is a penalty for having a spray can on your person & it is not for lawful purposes.

6.6. Cl Betts
Nil.

6.7 Cl Kay
Nil.

6.8. Precinct Co-ordinator

6.8.1 Circular
Apologised for the wrong starting time on the circular.

6.8.2 Strategic Planning Projects in Beach Park & Recreation Services
Tabled the presentation, as per the attached.

7 New bins [presented by Kerry Hides-Pearson]
Spoke on Councils communications strategy & their need to get it right, she asked the following questions:-
What we like about Waverley
What would we like to see changed
What we would want to know about the changes
How would you like to get the information
What information we expect to receive
Would we ring Councils help line
When you go to the city, what are the most common signs you see in bins.

There will be three bins, half the size of the existing one.
The garbage will be collected each week, and the recycle material on alternated dates for each.
With units it will be one bin to every three units, however with larger bins.
There will not be any green waste bins, however, they will be trialing in the next three months a mulching machine that will come to your premises at no cost.
If space is a problem, Council will have staff available to come and review.


8 Correspondence
8.1 Active Projects Bulletin June 2004 – tabled
Bondi Junction Strategic Plan – Traffic & Transport Review – tabled

9 General Business

9.1 Illegal parking @ Blair & Warners Ave
Tony will put in a request on our behalf for a "No Stopping" sign, to be installed.

2. Warners Ave & Posters
The question was asked why Council was not taking action against.
There was confusion as to who was responsible.
The Chairman advised he would take up with Council.

9.3 Warners Ave & Blair Street grass convergence in front of the Café
There was consensus that this once green area was a disgrace.
Resolve the condition of the area be taken up with Council.

9.4 Bondi View
Copies of the latest issue were made available to members.

9. Alcohol
The Chairman requested that at further meetings that members reframe from consuming alcohol.
The Chairman indicated that although it did not affect this meeting, he had been at meetings where it is was & he did not want to see it occur at the future.

Meeting Closed 9.04pm

Next meeting 2.00 p.m. Sunday 29th August 2004 Uniting Church Hall Warners Ave.

 

Chairman
29/08/2004

 

PAGE  

